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Paul worked for the Boeing Company from 1981 to 2014. He worked aircraft performance certification,
flight operations engineering support for airplane performance, incident and accident investigation on
landing overruns and for a number of years led Boeing’s Flight Operations Engineering Airline Support
function.

In 2014, Paul retired from Boeing and went to work in the United States FAA Transport Standards staff
where he has been responsible for FAA transport airplane policy on airplane performance, stability and
control and handling qualities.

Paul also served as Vice President and President of the Society of Aircraft Performance and Flight
Operations Engineers (SAPOE).

Paul has supported aviation industry performance, operations and safety committees and initiatives on
winter operations and runway safety from the FAA, Transport Canada, ICAO, Flight Safety Foundation,
EASA, Eurocontrol and SAPOE.




